HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held via Zoom on Nov.18th.2020
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: District Cllr. J.Neesam


Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    County Cllr. D.Roper 




Cllr.S.Fuller
Cllr.T.Dossor
     








Cllr.S.Fletcher


Parishioners:   Six


J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public Participation There was a lengthy discussion on the application to build a solar panel farm on fields adjacent to Spixworth Road Residents spoke of the lack of proper consultation with neighbouring properties, the very narrow access road, the potential noise disturbance on summer evenings from the fans on the invertors and the many inaccuracies in the design and access statement. It would also appear to be in conflict with national guidelines on the location of solar farms.
b) Police Report There had been no incidents recorded in September
c) NCC Report The drainage work in Chapel Road had commenced. The Council were monitoring Covid outbreaks closely and hoped that in December, Norfolk could return to tier one restrictions.
d) Broadland DC Report The planning application for the solar farm would be “called in” so the decision would be made by the full planning committee. There was concern that with the shared working with South Norfolk DC, whole departments were being located either in Thorpe or Long Stratton and this could lead to a loss of service for residents.
e) Full Council
1. Apologies for absence None
2. Declarations of Interest Sue Fuller and Kevin Saggers as Village Hall committee members, Tony Dossor in planning application 20201086 as being the neighbour and Sally Fletcher in agenda item 11.
3. Minutes The minutes of the meeting on October 14th. were confirmed.
4. Reports None
5. Planning The Council objected to the conversion of a double garage to a family annexe at Arrow Point Cottage as this would in fact not be an annexe but a separate dwelling. The revised plan for a dwelling to the rear of The Cottage, Grange Road was still opposed and the original objections should stand. There were no objections to an extension at 11 Buxton Road and a roof elevation at Grove Farm. The Council objected strongly to the Solar Panel farm proposed off the Spixworth Road and would be making a detailed response to Broadland DC incorporating many of the objections of nearby residents and highlighting the lack of consultation, the very poor access, the potential for noise disturbance and the use of agricultural land.. The Council also considered an application via NCC ref.FUL/2020/0079 for extended extraction at Spixworh quarry until 2024. The Council would urge NCC to impose a condition for the traffic to be via new route joining the NDR at the Airport (Petans) roundabout. Residents wishing to make comment should email NCC at MaWP@norfolk.gov.uk.
6. Audit The Clerk confirmed that the external audit had been completed successfully with no matters requiring the attention of the Council.
7. Verge in front of the Church Following feedback from the Rector and the PCC it was decided to write to them asking exactly what remedial action they would ideally like. The current submission to NCC was not likely to be considered until March and would be allowed to stand for the time being.
8. Co-option Two residents had offered themselves for co-option and the Council decided to co-opt Michael Bown of 15 Stratton Road. This would mean that the Council now had a full complement of members.
9. Correspondence  Tony Dossor had contacted the Clerk about potential bus stops at the junction of Grange Road and Buxton Road. It was agreed that the Clerk should investigate the matter with NCC Highways and report back
10. Finance A cheque was authorised for PK Littlejohn (auditors) for £240.00 and the Clerk confirmed that the balance c/fwd excluding the Chequers Field a/c was £32,19.83.
11. Grazing Tenancy Members considered a submission by the existing tenant and after some discussion it was agreed that, taking into account additional information about the condition of the field, a discount of 15% would be offered giving a net rent of £1,020/annum.
12. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports None
13. Questions from the public  A resident asked if the Council would thank NCC via Cllr.Roper for the additional transport arrangements made for pupils at Aylsham High when school hours were changed due to the pandemic.
